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Dyma ail rifyn ein cylchlythyr Criw Cymraeg.This is our second edition of our Criw Cymraeg newsletter! We have had a 
busy Spring term promoting the Welsh language around our school and community. We have also celebrated lots of 

welsh events over the term. 
Beth yw Criw Cymraeg? What is Criw Cymraeg?  

Criw Cymraeg are a group of children who help people to speak Welsh and show how 
speaking Welsh can be fun too! Our role is to encourage people to speak Welsh and to make 
people realise that Welsh can be super fun. We go around the school changing the Welsh 
signs to advertise the Welsh phrase of the week, we listen to who is using the phrase of 
the week. Every Tuesday Criw Cymraeg hold a Welsh assembly, we sing Welsh songs and 
say a Welsh prayer.  We play Welsh games in the yard with all the children. We announce 
the winner of the Welsh phrase of the week every Friday in assembly. We help the school 
celebrate Welsh days for example St.David’s Day, Shwmae Day, St Dwynwens day and Dydd 
Mwsig Cymru. We are proud to be part of the Criw Cymraeg!                
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Tymor Y Gwanwyn 2023- Spring Term 2023 

We have had a very busy Spring Term 2023 celebrating and promoting the Welsh language and culture at Ysgol Gynradd Beaufort 
Hill. 

17.1.23-Mrs Greenland attended a meeting about learning Welsh 
25.01.23- We celebrated ‘Dydd Santes Dwynwen’-St.Dwynwen’s Day – We had an assembly and found out about St Dwynwen 

26.1.23-Mrs Greenland attended a Practise Worth Sharing event Hendre Junior School 
08.02.23-Miss Rees attended a Welsh training course 

10.02.23- We celebrated Dydd Mwsig Cymru – Welsh Music Day- We had an assembly all about welsh music, listened to music in our 
classes and listened to welsh music at lunchtime. 

27.02.23-03.03.23- We celebrated Welsh Week by holding PACT sessions for all our parents and careers to attend.  Everyone 
joined in with lots of Welsh activities. We participated in folk dancing, rugby and welsh arts and crafts. It was a great week! 
Mrs J. Vinnicombe from the EAS visited us on 27.2.23 and taught Welsh across the curriculum in our Year 2 and Year 3 class. 

01.03.23- We celebrated St. David’s Day-Dydd Gwyl Dewi Sant, we all joined in our school Eisteddfod. Criw Cymraeg helped to 
give out certificates to our our competition winners. Well done to everyone who took part! Da iawn i bawb a gymerodd ran! 

21.03.23- Upbeat Music visited our school and we joined in with a Cynefin workshop 

Remember to visit our new school website www.beauforthillprimary.co.uk 
to play welsh games and learn welsh songs! 

 

‘The Welsh language is a treasure when you share it with others’ 

http://www.beauforthillprimary.co.uk/


 

 

 


